
SW 2017 Update #4: 
 

 

The SCTA/BNI course prep team has been to the salt in the last month two times with many 

hours of grooming and preparation to have the courses ready for Speed Week. The good news is 

that there is more salt on the entire area that we race on.  

 

Problems with the salt are that we have very hard dry spots and are having a difficult time cutting 

the high spots getting them as smooth as possible. There are other areas that are soft and thin that 

is much better than last year. We currently can report that conditions are moderately better than 

2016.  

 

As you know in 2016 we had a three course meet, this year we have groomed 4 courses. Course 

number four the rookie course is firm and stable as always, course number three our short course 

is good to five miles, only timed to the three mile. Course two which was our 2016 long course 

and is much better than last year is 8 to 10 miles long. If our usual number one long course does 

not cure adequately by Speed Week we will most likely be using our number two course as our 

long course as we did last year.  

 

Our plan is to get to the salt early enough to continue grooming course number one and course 

number two so that we can have a four course race meet as usual. (Mother Nature willing) 

 

At present time we have three courses, Long 8 to 10 miles, short 5 miles and a rookie 2 miles. 

Our usual number one long course, we will continue to work on up until Speed Week so that we 

can bring you a four course race meet as we have done in the past.  
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